BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 16 May 2011

	


	Present

	Cllr Ash in the Chair, Cllrs Mrs Chesters, Mrs Chugg, 

Mrs Shapland, Lucas, Mrs Smith, Anderson, Mrs Blackmore, Cornick, Mrs Woodford, Bonds, Gilbert, Spear and Mrs Spear.



	001/2011/12
	Election of Chairman and Declaration of Acceptance of Office
	There were two nominations, Cllrs Mrs Chesters and Mrs Shapland.  A ballot was held and Cllr Mrs Shapland was duly elected and took the Chair.

The Chairman’s Declaration of Office was signed and witnessed by the Clerk, and received by members.



	002/2011/12
	Election of Vice Chairman


	There were two nominations, Cllrs Lucas and Anderson.  A ballot was held and Cllr Anderson was duly elected. 



	003/2011/12
	Election of

Chairman of

Finance &

Administration


	There were 3 nominations, Cllrs Mrs Chesters, Mrs Smith and Cornick. A ballot was held and Cllr Cornick was duly elected.

	004/2011/12
	Election of 

Chairman of

Planning


	There was 1 nomination; Cllr Mrs Smith who was duly elected.

	005/2011/12


	Election of

Vice Chairman

of Planning


	There was 1 nomination; Cllr Bonds who was duly elected.

	006/2011/12


	Election of

Finance and Administration

Committee


	There were 4 nominations; Cllrs Mrs Smith, Mrs Chesters, Mrs Spear and Spear who were duly elected.

	007/2011/12 


	Election of 

Parks &

Gardens

Committee


	There were 5 nominations; Cllrs Mrs Woodford, Spear, Lucas, Mrs Blackmore and Mrs Chugg.  A ballot was held and Cllrs Mrs Woodford, Spear, Mrs Blackmore and Mrs Chugg were duly elected.

	008/2011/12


	Election of

Property

Committee


	There were 6 nominations; Cllrs Mrs Smith, Mrs Spear, Mrs Chesters, Mrs Blackmore, Mrs Woodford and Bond; A ballot was held and Cllrs Mrs Smith, Mrs Spear, Mrs Blackmore and Bond were duly elected.



	009/2011/12
	Apologies


	There were none.



	010/2011/12
	Questions from the Public


	There were none.

	011/2011/12
	Minutes


	(a) The Minutes of the full Council meeting held on 11 

May 2011 were AGREED except the item In Committee, Minute 245/2010/11.  The Chairman proposed and it was unanimously agreed that this be dealt with In Committee and deferred to the end of the meeting.

(b) The Minutes of the Additional Planning meeting held on 26 April 2011 were AGREED except the item In Committee ‘Recreational Ground’.  The Chairman proposed and it was unanimously agreed that this be dealt with In Committee and deferred to the end of the meeting.

(c) The Minutes of the extraordinary Council meeting         

      held on 3 May 2011 were approved and 

      signed.



	012/2011/12
	Declarations of Interest
	Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a Personal Interest in item 16(d), as she is a member of Braunton Parochial Church Council.

Cllr Bonds declared a Personal Interest in item 16(b), as the applicant is known to him.

All Councillors declared a Personal and Prejudicial Interest in item 16(g) as Braunton Parish Council are the landowners.

Cllr Mrs Chesters declared a Personal Interest in item 16(a), as she visited the property to give advice before the application.

Cllr Spear declared a Personal Interest in item 16(h), as the property is within an Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty of which he is a member. 



	013/2011/12
	Police Representation
	The Council noted that the Police Sergeant had given his apologies for not attending, as he did not have a lot to report, and because he knew it would be a busy meeting as it was the Councils annual election meeting.



	014/2011/12
	Finance
	(a) The cheques on the schedule were approved

      and drawn in the total sum of £3,745.15.

     (b) Statement of Accounts for April 2011 was   

           noted.



	015/2011/12
	Action Sheet
	Members considered the Action Sheet.  Cllr Mrs Smith informed Members that a quotation had been received for replacement Fire Doors in the Parish Hall, but further comparison quotations would be sought before bringing it back to the Property Committee for consideration and approval.  She further informed Members that a sample of a chair for the Council Chamber was available in the Council offices. The chair cost £52 and were available from Viking.

It was AGREED that the amended action sheet be noted.



	016/2011/12
	Planning
	The Chairman asked the Chairman of Planning, Cllr Mrs Smith, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet. 

 

	017/2011/12


	Report from Devon County Councillor


	There were no reports received.



	018/2011/12
	Report from North Devon District Councillors


	Councillor Spear reported that North Devon District Council has moved from a Conservative Council to no overall control by any one party.  The one-stop-shop plans were currently on hold due to funding problems.  The service once up and running would allow the Police and other agencies to use the Braunton offices.



	019/2011/12


	Local Government Pension Scheme
	The Parish Clerk informed Members that due to the date of the Annual Council Meeting being changed, this item would need to be deferred until the next Full Council meeting to ensure compliance with legislation.  

It was AGREED that this item be deferred until the next meeting of Full Council, and notification to be placed on noticeboards in accordance with the Local Government Pension Scheme’s legal requirements.



	020/2011/12


	Hanging Baskets in the Village
	Members considered quotation provided for hanging baskets and replacement plastic troughs in the village. 

It was AGREED subject to budget provisions that the hanging baskets be purchased along with replacement plastic troughs, for the cost of £554.44 plus VAT. 



	021/2011/12


	Highway Issues and Concerns in the Village


	Cllr Lucas expressed concern regarding weeds and buddleia growing on pavements throughout the village.  It was proposed that Councillors could volunteer to go around and tidy up parts of the town as a voluntary aid initiative.  Braunton in Bloom have in the past cleaned the pavements in the village.  Members were concerned that Devon County Council had reduced the number of highway cuts in the village from 6 to 4, due to financial cuts. 

It was AGREED that the Council to write to Devon County Highways requesting information on their cutting schedules for Braunton, and their response be brought back to a future meeting for further consideration. 


	022/2011/12
	Items to Note
	Items (a) to (c) were received and noted.



	023/2011/12


	Museum of British Surfing – alterations and improvements to the Yard
	Plans for improvements and alterations to the Yard received from the Museum of British Surfing were circulated amongst Members.  The Parish Clerk informed Members that in accordance with their lease the Museum of British Surfing had to have written consent from the Parish Council before making any alterations to the building.  The Council considered whether planning permission was needed for change of use of the building.  The Council expressed concerns that not all Members were familiar with the building, and it was suggested that perhaps a site visit would be needed. 

It was AGREED that the Council should investigate with the Planning authority whether the relevant planning consents had been obtained.   It was further AGREED to organise a site visit with the tenant to discuss and look at the alterations proposed. 



	024/2011/12
	Installation of new play equipment at Mowstead Play Area


	A neighbouring resident to Mowstead play area had expressed concerns over the siting of the new swings.  He telephoned some Councillors on Thursday 12th May in the evening and visited the Parish Office on Friday 13th May.  His concern was that the swings were situated to close to his boundary.  He was informed that there had been consultations regarding the play area in a newsletter and a consultation leaflet had been hand delivered to all houses in the area.   Cllr Mrs Smith had driven past the park on Friday 13th May and Saturday 14th May in the evening and there did not appear to be any youths in the area.  On Friday the resident had wanted the swings removed from the park but following a site visit with Councillors on Monday 16th May he would now be happy for the swings to remain in the play area, but to be moved to a location away from his property.  Members noted that no other complaints regarding the location of the swings had been received.  

It was mentioned that if his concern was due to youths using the swings in the evening it might be beneficial to look at putting in a youth shelter to prevent this.   

It was AGREED that the Council wait for written information from the property owner’s solicitor or himself before taking any further action.  



	025/2011/12


	Change of Date for Additional Planning Meeting
	The Chairman informed Members that as the date of the Annual Parish Meeting had been changed the next Additional Planning Meeting would be held on Tuesday 31st May 2011.



	026/2011/12
	Illingworth Shelter
	As a matter of urgency the Chairman informed Members that the tiles on the Illingworth shelter had become loose and were a potential danger to passers-by.  The Council Maintenance Person would remove all loose tiles, and this item would be placed on the next Additional Planning agenda for further consideration by Council.


 IN COMMITTEE

It was AGREED that, in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the following matters be taken in the absence of press and public (Public(Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960) as the items contain exempt information as defined by the Local Government Act 1972 Sch. 12a Pt(3).

Councillor Lucas declared a Personal and Prejudicial Interest in the following item and left the meeting.

	027/2011/12


	Change of Minutes


	(a) The Minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 11 

May 2011 were amended as follows, In Committee, Minute 245/2010/11 ‘It was AGREED that the St John Ambulance would be requested to consult with community stakeholders, including the Braunton Football Club, regarding its proposals for future use of the Recreation Ground.  It was further AGREED that following the consultation the Council would reconsider the proposal put forward by St John Ambulance regarding its plans for use of the Recreation Ground” 

(b) The Minutes of the Additional Planning meeting held on 26 April 2011 were amended as follows, Minute heading ‘Recreational Ground’ to state ‘It was AGREED that the Council would not commit to any terms with St John Ambulance until community stakeholders had been consulted’.




The meeting closed at 9.41 p.m.

...................................................The Chairman
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